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THE  HAVENS  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR  CYMUNED  THE  HAVENS

(Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, The Farmhouse, Broadway, Broad Haven, SA62 3HX)

Tel/Fax 01437 781418 / 07970093217  Email/ebost Christine@havenscommunities.org.uk

http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/the-havens-community-council

THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT BOWEN MEMORIAL HALL, LITTLE HAVEN, 1 DECEMBER 2015, AT 7.30 PM 
PRESENT  

Cllrs Charlotte Alexander, Mark Burch, Nia Davies, David Faulkner, Matthew Ford, Lawrence Hughes, Peter Morgan (County Cllr), Susan Reynolds (Chair), Ian Whitby, Mary Whitewright (Vice Chair), Christine Lewis (Clerk).
VISITORS
Ros Grisbrook, Rod Thomas, Natural Resources Wales
APOLOGIES
Cllr Joan Phillips
ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Susan Reynolds (Chair) as a true record of the meeting held on the 3 November 2015.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared.

MATTERS ARISING

Marine Drive Resurfacing

Pembrokeshire County Council has now carried out the resurfacing of Marine Drive.

Peasey Park No Dog Zone

The clerk received any enquiry regarding the decision to make Peasey Park field a No Dog Zone.   Christine confirmed that HCC are leaseholders of the land and as stated in the November minutes this was a health and safety decision due to the number of dog faeces being left on the field by dog owners.
Honesty Box Notice

It was agreed that Bethan at Bubbleworld would be asked to design a generic sign for the Honesty Box Notice in order that it can be used by the present and future groups receiving the proceeds.

AGENDA ITEMS

Water Quality Broad Haven - Ros Grisbrook

Ros Grisbrook, Natural Resources Wales, joined the meeting and gave the Council a detailed account of how often water quality is tested together with the criteria for maintaining the Blue Flag status.   One of the issues Ros raised were the problems created by excessive rain and flood waters which could create large run offs from fields and/or industrial areas into local streams and in turn in to the sea.
As Pembrokeshire, along with many other areas, are experiencing more heavy rainfalls throughout the winter months it was suggested that we should apply for the Predict and Protect Computer Model system which would provide us with an indication of likely events and give us the opportunity to close the beach to bathers if necessary.

The Clerk was asked to write to Pembrokeshire County Council to explore the options available.

Support the Boardwalk Group Cinder Path Proposal

A request was received from the Support the Boardwalk for a solution to the flooding that occurs on a regular basis throughout the winter on the cinder path.  
The following are three proposals they have put forward for the Council to consider
1 Support the Boardwalk buys materials and volunteers tackle the flooding on a 10 meter section of the cinder path.

2 Support the Boardwalk buys materials and volunteers tackle the flooding using the HCC Budget allowance of £500 for the Boardwalk.

3 The entire path be completed for £2975, recent quotation from a local contractor, using the existing £500 HCC budget allowance with the remaining budget being funded between HCC and the funds raised by Support the Boardwalk.

The Clerk was asked to provide the Council with a projected end of year budget update for the next meeting in order for the Council to get a firmer idea of funds available.
In the meantime County Councillor Peter Morgan will explore whether there are any options available by PCC for dealing with the flooding.

Allotments

The Clerk had received an enquiry as to the possible areas that could be made available to the Allotment Group if and when they are required to move from their existing location.  
Peter Morgan advised that when the existing temporary location is no longer available they will be given an alternative location as promised.

Broadway Road Surface

Cllr Ian Whitby expressed concerns regarding the surface of the road in Broadway where a number of cars had gone into the hedge recently and two bad accidents had occurred.  The Clerk was asked to report this to PCC and request that the surface is inspected.

Planning Applications

	NP/15/0625/FUL
	Erecting flue on the side of the house for Woodburning stove, 5 Sea Bird Close, St Brides Road, SA62 3UQ
	Support


Finance

	Broad Haven Village Hall
	   180.00
	     SO

	Little Haven Village Hall
	   180.00
	

	Clerk’s salary  £291.20 plus expenses 
	   328.41
	

	Cleddau Press December Diary Issue
	   246.00
	

	Down to Earth Landscaping 2 x strims Football Club
	   132.00
	

	SLCC Magazine Subscription 
	     30.00
	

	Havens Diary Personnel [2x£50]
	   100.00
	

	Little Haven Amenities Festive Lighting
	   250.00
	

	Broad Haven Festive Lighting 
	   250.00
	

	Pembrokeshire County Council Dog Signs
	   231.01
	

	Playdale Jnr Multiplay Playground Repairs 
	     79.92
	

	Down to Earth Football Field Maintenance
	   150.00
	

	Down to Earth Christmas Tree Sandyke Green
	   270.00
	

	Cllr Dai Faulkner New Car Park Honesty Box 
	     70.00
	

	Down to Earth Christmas Tree Enfield Road
	   150.00
	

	Payments authorised by Cllr Whitewright and C Lewis [RFO]
	 2647.34
	


END OF MEETING

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 8.30 pm.
THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE MEETING TO BE HELD ON 5 JANUARY, BROAD HAVEN VILLAGE HALL.


...........................................................


   Cllr Susan Reynolds[Chair]


